TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Mr. Adrian Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth, Yew Tree Farm, Greenholme
Email – clerk@tebaypc.org.uk 
Phone 015396 24900
___________________________________________________________________________
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 26th APRIL 2021 at 7.30pm at THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY
Present – Cllrs A. Todd (chair); J. Nugent; A. Meadowcroft; K. Kelly; G. Murphy; D. Morland
County Councillor Phil Dew, one member of the public and the clerk

The meeting commenced with a brief talk given by Amanda Walters and her colleague from the Westmorland Dales Landscape Partnership on the possibility of commissioning interpretation boards in the village, explaining its history and places of interest.  The councillors warmly received this information and contributed many ideas about the content of the boards and their possible siting.  It was agreed that Amanda would contact several local people who had knowledge of the history of the village.
The question of the possible commissioning of a piece of art work on the roundabout was raised, and it was decided to add this to the Agenda for the June meeting.  The consent of County Highways would have to be obtained as the Parish Council do not own the roundabout.

1.  Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies for absence

2.  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest in any of the items on the Agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 28th April 2021
The Minutes were agreed to be a true record of the above meeting.

4.  Chairman’s Report for 2020/21
Cllr A Todd outlined the work of the Council during the year.  It had been a hard and frustrating year due to the coronavirus outbreak, with most of the meetings being held online.  However, the work of the council had continued with the recreation areas and play areas being kept in good order.  The speed indicator device was generally considered to be a success, and it would be moved to a new location in due course.  The main project for the year would be the drainage of the recreation ground and the formation of a community group to look at the recreational facilities for old and young alike.  Cllr J. Nugent had been carrying out a survey to seek the views of parishioners on what was needed in the way of community parkland, gardens, play equipment and the like.  Disabled access would be a priority.

5.  Election of a Chairperson for 2021/22
It was proposed by Cllr. Murphy and seconded by Cllr. J. Nugent that Adrian Todd continue to be the chairperson, and he was thanked for his hard work and commitment to village activities.  Cllr Todd agreed to continue in office, but requested that a Vice Chairperson be appointed to assist him, as he had little spare time.  It was agreed that Cllr K. Kelly be appointed to be the Vice Chairperson, and these appointments were approved unanimously.

6.  Planning
Eden District Council planning application 21/0438 – Primrose Cottage, Orton Road.  Proposed change of use from bed and breakfast and flat to residential.
No objection.

7.  Annual Accounts
The annual accounts had been circulated to councillors by email and it was agreed unanimously that the following papers be approved and signed by the responsible financial officer and the chairperson:
7.1  The Annual Governance Statement
7.2  The Accounting Statement
7.3  The Certificate of Exemption exempting the council from an external audit.  The internal audit had been carried out by Michelle Brunskill, and she was thanked by the Chair for her work on the accounts.

8.  Recreation Ground
Difficult weather conditions had prevented any further inspection of the drainage, but a further camera survey would be carried out when the weather allowed.

9.  Outstanding Business
9.1  Cinder Path
Cllr Gary Murphy would remind David Clare from County Access that the path was in disrepair and in need of attention.
9.2  Street Lights
Enquires had been made of CALC as to whether a consortium of parishes could be established to carry out maintenance of the lights.  CALC were not optimistic that there would be any interest in this proposal.  Cllr Murphy reported that EDC had attended to carry out some repairs to the lights.
9.3  Notice Boards
New notice boards have been commissioned for all sites.
9.4 Defibrillators
The chair reported that all defibrillators were in good working order
9.5  Highways and Parking
The police had been informed about illegal parking issues and repair of highway pot holes was in hand
9.6  Play Areas
Cllr Nugent handed round a paper with ideas for the improvement of the recreational facilities generally, and this was well received.  The clerk would do some research to establish the ownership of the relevant areas and what consents might be required for this work.
9.7  Memorial Tree
There was some discussion as to the ownership of the land where a tree could be planted.  Also, it was thought that a seat might be a more fitting memorial.  
9.8 Closure of M6 slip roads
Cllr P. Dew reported further on this proposal and explained that residents would be fully informed as to the night closures that would take place over several days in July.

10.  Dates for Noting
The dates of the proposed sports day and the Fell Running Relay were duly noted

11. Finance
The following accounts were approved for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for May 2021						£140.00
HMPG – PAYE for May							    35.00
Advanced Arb Ltd. – grass cutting						 520.00
Heartbeat Trust – support for defibrillators					 480.00
M. Longworth – postage stamps						     7.92
It was agreed that the clerk’s salary would be reviewed at the next meeting.

12.  Public Participation
There was some discussion about road gulleys needing to be emptied, and the cattle grid was also full of water.   Cllr Murphy agreed to contact County Highways about these issues.

13.  Reports of District and County Councillors
County Councillor Phil Dew reported that the Appleby Horse Fair would take place on 12th – 15th August, very much against his advice and inclination.  In the light of the current pandemic this seemed a very unwise course of action and there was very little accommodation available.  This would mean that the attendees would, in all likelihood, park on the highway verges causing a danger to traffic.  However, the police had agreed that the event could take place.
Phil Dew and Adrian Todd also reported that Eden District Council had agreed not to withdraw the street lighting service from those councils who had not elected to take on these services.  This would mean that parishes such as Tebay, who had agreed to take over responsibility for street lighting, would be greatly disadvantaged as they would have financial responsibility for the footway lights, while other parish councils would get the work done by EDC for free.
It was agreed that the clerk would write to EDC about this issue.

14.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 20th June 2021 at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30 pm

M. Longworth (clerk)


Signed as a true record                 Dated …………………………………………….


…………………………………….





